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Prime Minister Stephen Harper expresses his
condolences to the Ambassador of Denmark

The Ambassador of Denmark Niels Boel Abrahamsen met with Canadian Prime
Minister Stephen Harper on February 17" 2015 following a terror attack in Co-
penhagen on February 14"-15" 2015. The first shooting took place at a free
speech meeting and the second at a synagogue hosting a confirmation. The
man guilty of the attacks was killed by Danish police in the early hours of Fe-
bruary 15™. The shootings claimed two civilian victims and injured five police
officers.

Stephen Harper condemned the shootings and expressed his condolences and
support to the victims, their families and to the Danish people. The Ambassa-
dor of Denmark also received condolences from the Premier of Quebec Philip-
pe Couillard. The Danish Embassy also received condolences from many Cana-
dian citizens. The Embassy is very grateful for the expressions of sympathy
and for the support received.

After the attack, the Danish Prime Minister Helle Thorning-Schmidt stated:
“Denmark is an open, free and peaceful democracy. This will not change. We N :&
will defend our society and stand by its fundamental values.” She also com- e R S
mended the Danish police on their efforts, as did the Danish Queen Margrethe

Il 'in a statement. To read the full statements please visit canada.um.dk.

On Monday February 16™ 30,000 people gathered at the scene of the first
shooting for a ceremony in memory of the victims. Among the participants we-
re HRH the Crown Prince, the Danish and Swedish Prime Ministers and several
Ambassadors to Denmark.


http://www.canada.um.dk

The Danish Embassy at Winter Celebration 2015

On Saturday January 24™ 2015 the Danish Embassy parti-
cipated in Winter Celebration at Rideau Hall. Various fairy
tales by Danish author Hans Christian Andersen were re-
ad aloud by the Ambassador of Denmark and Embassy
staff were on hand to serve Royal Dansk butter cookies
and warm elderflower juice. Among the many visitors to
enjoy Danish hygge and fairy tales were the hosts of the
event - Their Excellencies the Right Honourable David
Johnston, Governor General of Canada, and Mrs. Sharon
Johnston.

The Ambassador of Denmark read fairy tales by
Hans Christian Andersen aloud to the children

Their Excellencies the Right Honourable David Johnston, Governor

Around 7,000 people visited Rideau Hall at Winter Celebration
General of Canada, and Mrs. Sharon Johnston were among the visitors

Royal Dansk butter cookies were popular

Winter Celebration was presented in
partnership with the embassies of Aus-
tria, Denmark, Finland, Germany, Ice-
land, Italy, Netherlands, Norway, Slo-
venia, Sweden and Switzerland, as
well as with the European Union Dele-
gation in Canada and the National
Capital Commission
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